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	TITLE:
FEEDBACK FROM BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


4TH JULY 2007



	RECOMMENDATION:

Cabinet is requested to note the comments of Budget Scrutiny Committee and to endorse the following recommendations :-

· That revenue balances of £1.388m arising from underspends in 2006/07 be carried forward to the 2007/08 budget in order to achieve efficiency targets.

· That representation be made to the new Minister for Communities and Local Government to ensure that Salford receives its fair share of the extra revenue yielded through the reduced period of exemption from business rates.



	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny at its meeting on 4 July 2007.  Issues considered were :

· Revenue outturn 2006/07

· Revenue monitoring 2007/08

· Capital outturn 2006/07

· Capital monitoring 2007/08

· Treasury Management annual review 2006/07

· Key areas for future review



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee


4th July 2007



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Risk is minimised through the regular 
monitoring and reporting of revenue 


and capital expenditure against budget



	SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Revenue budget and capital programme



	LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not applicable

	FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
John.Spink, Head of Finance Tel: 793 3230


email: john.spink@salford.gov.uk


	CONTACT OFFICER:
Karen Dainty, Principal Scrutiny Officer


Tel. No: 793 2513


email: karen.dainty@salford.gov.uk


	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)        ALL



	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Budget Strategy




REPORT DETAILS

ISSUES RAISED

Revenue Outturn 2006/07

Scrutiny members considered the final outturn report for 2006/07 following approval of the Statement of Accounts by Accounts Committee on 28th June 2007.

The report indicated a slight increase of £15,000 in the underspend reported in June 2007 and an increase in DSO surpluses of £225,000.

Scrutiny members recommended approval of the carry-forward of underspends for certain directorates of £1.388m with £105,000 of underspends to be transferred to reserves.

The report stated that general fund reserves at March 2007 were higher than predicted at £12.5m, of which available reserves stood at £8.45m compared to the risk assessment level of £7.7m. Members noted that there were known costs against those balances, for example, costs associated with the equal pay claim.
The report included details of the year-end position relating to budgets delegated to community committees.  A balance of £0.451m is to be carried forward to 2007/08.  Members requested a more detailed analysis of community committee budgets to be reported to their next meeting.

Revenue Monitoring 2007/08

Scrutiny members noted that no significant issues have so far emerged from early budget monitoring in directorates.

A number of specific budget issues were raised by members which will be addressed in future reports to the committee.

Capital Outturn 2006/07

From the position reported in March 2007 capital programme expenditure had increased from the projected level by £9.276m is due to a number of significant transactions completed before year-end.  The capital programme for 2007/08 has been adjusted accordingly.

Members requested a report back on the proposals for the Lancastrian Hall and the LIFT programme when the position was clearer.

Capital Monitoring 2007/08

Scrutiny members considered the position in relation to the capital programme at this early stage in the year.  Members noted that currently the programme of £123.462m exceeded resources by £3.944m.  This position will be subject to ongoing monitoring and management.

Members were concerned about the potential impact on future year's capital programmes of the level of capital receipts earmarked for use by Children's Services.

Treasury Management Annual Report 2006/07

Scrutiny members considered a report on treasury management activity in 2006/07.

Members were critical of the performance of the Council's external fund managers and requested a report for the next meeting.

Revenue Budget - Key Issues for Future Review

Members considered a report on potential budget issues for consideration at future meetings including :-

· Additional demand for children's outside care placements and special needs transport

· Increased recycling costs and refuse collection

· Adult social care

· Equal pay claims

· Chapel Wharf Ltd

· Insurance Fund

· Housing Stock Options

· Schools budgets

· Council Tax and the Collection Fund

· Think Efficiency initiatives

· Use of capital receipts

· Government grant settlements

· Pay and grading review

Members recommended that Cabinet make representation to the new Minister for Communities and Local Government to ensure that Salford receives its fair share of the extra revenue yielded through the reduced period of exemption from business rates 

(estimated to be £900m nationally).
RECOMMENDATION

Cabinet is requested to note the comments of Budget Scrutiny Committee and to endorse the following recommendations :-

· That revenue balances of £1.388m arising from underspends in 2006/07 be carried forward to the 2007/08 budget in order to achieve efficiency targets.

· That representation be made to the new Minister for Communities and Local Government to ensure that Salford receives its fair share of the extra revenue yielded through the reduced period of exemption from business rates 

(estimated to be £900m nationally).

Councillor David Jolley

Chair of Budget Scrutiny Committee
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